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It’s been a busy week for our very own John Legione who flew 
out of Latrobe Valley Airport landing at Shepparton Airport.  

 

Over the next 5 days he was deployed as a 
Community Liaison Officer in:  

Mooroopna 
Barmah 
Tatura 
Shepparton 
Nathalia 
Numurkah 
Most of the work centred around checking 
on people’s wellbeing, providing up to date 
advice, encouraging residents to prepare to 
evacuate and the possible impact of being 
isolated by the floodwaters.  
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About Bunyip News  Advertising Information  

PO Box 126 BUNYIP VIC 3815  ABN 22611767759   

We are a non-profit organization, our volunteer 
committee prints each month. 12 editions per year. 
Our newsletter is available to view online at  
www.bunyipnews.org.au. 
Printed copies are distributed in Bunyip, Garfield, 
Longwarry and Tonimbuk.  

 
DEADLINE for next issue: 29th November 2022 
PRINT DATE for next issue:  6th December 2022 

Thank you to the volunteer Printers:   

Barry, Arthur and Bob 

Coordinator: Tony Arrigo (OAM) 

Editor Margaret 
Simmons editor@bunyipnews.org.au 

Advertising Lisa Sinha advertising@bunyipnews.org.au 

Website Clint Diston website@bunyipnews.org.au 

President Tony Arrigo 
(OAM) president@bunyipnews.org.au 

Secretary Roman 
Kulkewycz 

secretary@bunyipnews.org.au 

Treasurer Jane Scott treasurer@bunyipnews.org.au 

Bunyip & District Community News wishes to advise 
that the views or remarks expressed in this 
publication are not the views of the volunteer 
committee and editor, and no service or 
endorsement is implied by the listing of advertisers, 
sponsors or contributors. Although every effort is 
taken in reproducing and printing advertisements and 
contributions correctly, we take no responsibility for 
errors. 

Please note, that we will not print anything that is of a 
harmful nature to others, and it is necessary to have 
signed permission from all participating parties in 
personal notices and those without will not be 
published. Name of contributors will remain 
anonymous unless direct permission is received.  

Bunyip & District Community News is a member of 
the Community Newspapers Association of Victoria 
(CNAV) – ( www.cnav.org.au).  

Ad Type Cost 
Business card $10 
Quarter page  $20 
Half page  $40 
Full page $80 
Website (12 months) $100 

 
HOW TO PLACE AD OR ARTICLE WITH NO EMAIL  
 
You can leave your ads and news articles in the 
collection box, which is located outside IGA.  
 
Please follow the instructions below to place an ad.  
1. Ensure your ad is clearly written or printed.  
2. Enclose your ad in a sealed envelope along with 
correct monies.  
3. Write your name, email and/or phone number on 
the front, along with type of ad required.  

Advertising is not submitted for publishing unless 
fully paid in advance. You can pay by PayPal, 
Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT) or deposit to 
Bunyip & District Community Bank® Branch 
account. 

Bunyip & District Community News Email Contacts  

12 ISSUE ADVERTISING OFFER – GET 2 FREE!  
Book your ad for 12 issues and only pay for 10 
issues giving you 2 issues free, as well as a half 
page editorial.  
Please note, there is a 50% DISCOUNT for all non-
profit community groups, associations and clubs 
who advertise in the news. 
All ads and notices for non-charging events or 
public / club notices are FREE!  
 
All donations are gratefully accepted.  
 
For further enquires or to place an advert please 
email  advertising@bunyipnews.org.au 
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Cardinia Shire Council is encouraging artists and arts groups to apply for the Cardinia 
Arts Small Change Grants program for 2022. 

The Cardinia Arts Small Change Grants provide financial assistance to artists and 
arts groups, for initiatives that utilise, expand, and promote the arts within Cardinia 
Shire.   

Grants of up to $1,000 will be provided to local arts projects.  

Applications open Monday 17 October at 9am and close on Sunday 13 November at 
11.59pm.  

 

Guidelines and application forms are available on Council’s website 
at www.cardinia.vic.gov.au/arts   

 

For more information, contact Council’s Arts team on 1300 787 624 or 
email arts@cardinia.vic.gov.au  
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    You are invited to a Zoom 

                meeting. 

 
CFA is running online educational sessions for 
South East Region residents. 
These sessions provide vital knowledge and 
advice on ways to prepare your property for fire 
season.  
Each session will run for around one hour and 
will cover; 
· Is your property ready for fire season 
· Preparing your property for fire 
· Is my property at risk 
· How fires destroy buildings 
· Landscaping and garden design 
· What can I do 
· New Fire Danger rating system 
 

Register in advance for this meeting: 

https://cfa-vic-gov-au.zoom.us/meeting/register/
u5AodOCgqzIvH9E_sCWpCIpKwtkM0uU7dx1o 

After registering, you will receive a confirmation 
email containing information about joining the 
meeting.  

***REGISTER YOUR BURN OFF*** 

Don't get caught out- 
 
Burn off's are an effective method of man-
aging fire risk on properties however they 
need to be done right, in line with the law 
and they need to be safe. 
Check council's Local Laws on where and 
when you can burn off. 
Some other points to consider when plan-
ning a burn off: 
- Consider the weather. If it’s too windy, 
think about postponing your burn off for an-
other day. 
- Make sure you register your burn off by 
calling 1800 668 511. Too often our CFA 
Fire Fighters are called to fight a fire which 
turns out to be a private burn. 
 
For more information on burning off see: 
http://www.cfa.vic.gov.au/plan-prepare/
burning-off/ 
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Legal topic: Looking to purchase a residential property? 

 
Purchasing a home is one of the most important things you can do for yourself and for your family. However, 

buying a home can be a stressful ordeal and even potenƟally out of reach for many, including first home 

buyers. 

 

According to the recent Victorian Government Property Sales Report, the Valuer-General Victoria provided 

commentary regarding median house prices in Victoria. In the September 2021 to December 2021 quarter, 

the Victorian median house price increased by 14.0%, although the March 2022 quarter saw median house 

prices in Victoria decrease by just over 4.0% 

 

For those looking to purchase a home for the first Ɵme, the Victorian Government has abolished stamp duty 

for first home buyers, where the duƟable value of the property is $600,000 or less. For properƟes valued at 

between $600,000 and $750,000, stamp duty increases slightly and is relaƟve to the increasing value of the 

property.  

 

In Victoria, if you purchase a property ‘off-the-plan’, you will only pay stamp duty on the land that the 

property is siƫng on.  

 

In support of first home buyers, a $10,000 First Home Owner Grant (FHOG) is available when you buy or build 

your first new home in Victoria. Unfortunately, the $20,000 First Home Owner Grant for purchasing or 

building your first home in regional Victoria ended on 30 June 2021. 

 

For those who are not first home buyers, there are a range of stamp duty exempƟons and concessions 

offered on property purchases, including concessions and exempƟons for pensioners. Please visit 

www.sro.vic.gov.au for more informaƟon. 

 

Victorian Homebuyer Fund (Shared Equity Scheme) 

If you’re finding it difficult to save for a property deposit, the ‘Victorian Homebuyer Fund’ has been 

introduced by the Victorian Government to assist with owning your home. If you have a 5.0% deposit, you 

may be eligible to apply under this Homebuyer Fund. To find out more about the Fund, please visit: 

www.sro.vic.gov.au/homebuyer  

 

 
 
Stephen Van-Linge is a Property Lawyer at King Legal Group, 29 Main Street, Bunyip 3815.  
Tel (03) 5617 8251  Website: www.kinglegalgroup.com.au  
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The 2022 Sportsbet Pakenham Cup race day will again prove to be a highlight of 
the region’s social and racing calendars. For more than 95 years, our region has 

celebrated the Pakenham Cup race day, mixing city indulgence with country 
charm. 

This year, Sportsbet Pakenham Cup week will be set alight with the 
introducƟon of the inaugural Corporate Golf Day on Monday, 28 November, at 
Eagle Ridge Golf Course. Cup week will also transform on Friday, 2 December, 
with the introducƟon of a tradiƟonal CalcuƩa, to be held at the Cardinia Club. 

An exciƟng addiƟon to our event this year is a brand-new cocktail funcƟon 
called The Atrium. A stunning clear marquee perched on the south mound; you 

will enjoy the feeling of the outdoors, with all the comforts of being indoors, 
and you’ll have the best seat in the house for viewing Fashions on the Field. 

Fashion will be a priority focus for this year’s event. The Fashions on the Field 
compeƟƟon will be fierce, and we expect to see some spectacular fashion. 

The Pakenham Racing Club is proud to announce Frankies Community Kitchen 
as the Pin & Win charity partner for 2022. You can purchase your pins from 

Sportsbet Pakenham, Club Officer, Cardinia Club and all Frankies Cafés. Head to 
www.pakcup.com.au for more informaƟon. 

I encourage you to make plans with family and friends early to secure your 
ƟckeƟng. Not only does this ensure you avoid the disappointment of missing 

your preference, but it also allows our chefs and event team the best 
opportunity to plan for your aƩendance. 

So, please join us for the 2022 Sportsbet Pakenham Cup race day. 

It’s an event not to be missed. 
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BUNYIP CEMETERY TRUST 
 
 

Good day from your local BUNYIP cemetery trust. 
 

 
At our recent AGM the election of office bearers 
returned Peter Nadenbousch as President and 
Tony Ross as Vice President with Anne Greene 
continuing as our Cemetery Administrator. 
 
All members of our nine person trust will 
continue to serve another term. 
 
The Trust have been busy ensuring your local 
cemetery is looking at its best despite the 
inclement weather. 
We would ask that visitors and family and friends 
of the deceased take note of the signage to ensure 
that the grounds are clean and peaceful. 
 
In important news we are working with the 
Cardinia Shire in undertaking an environmental 
audit of our bushland adjoining the cemetery site 
as there will be a need to expand the cemetery as 
future urban growth continues to put pressure on 
all local cemeteries. 

 
We will keep you informed and encourage you to take a peek at our website and links to the 
history of the district and those that lie at rest at your local Bunyip Cemetery. 
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Congratulations to Gina Dowie on 
achieving Life Membership with the 
Bunyip Football Club. She has done 
an immense amount of work over 
the years and the club is extremely 
happy to be able to acknowledge 
Gina for her efforts.  
 

 

  BUNYIP FOOTBALL CLUB AWARD WINNERS 

UNDER 16s 

Best & Fairest: Ethan Marson 

Runner Up B&F: Tyler Lovell 

Most Consistent: Cam Jenkins 

Coaches Award: Rylan Berryman 

Rising Star: Lincoln Morehu 

 

UNDER 18s 

Best & Fairest: Wil Grummisch 

Runner Up B&F: Billy Jones 

Most Determined: Nate Vandenbroeck 

Most Committed: Jesse Garner 

Coaches Award: Alex Squires 

 

 

 

 

RESERVES 

Best & Fairest: Jack Tomkins 

Runner Up B&F: Josh Masset 

Most Determined: Jack Roberts 

Most Committed: Brandon Pompei 

Coaches Award: Campbell Knight 

 

SENIORS 

Best & Fairest: Nathan Allen 

Runner Up B&F: Jeb McLeod 

Most Determined: Jack Blakey 

Rookie of the Year: Tahj Murphy 

Coaches Award: Jye Keath 

 

Club Leading Goal Kicker: Brent Heus 

 

 
Remembrance Day November 11 

 
Bunyip 

Cenotaph at 
10.45am 

 
Bunyip RSL 
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TALKIN’ ...FISHIN’    ......   A SPECIAL BREED! 
 

Angling takes you on many adventures, some stranger than oth-
ers, none more so than the float tubers. A special breed of angler 
and some might say very brave, floating around a lake or estuary 
with your legs dangling below a blow up boat wearing waders 
and scuba flippers is definitely a look you don’t see every day! 
Those who partake really love it though. 

Despite the fashion statement this is a very stealthy way of ap-
proaching your quarry and a very comfortable way to access fish-
ing zones that are not available from the banks, either impeded 
by structures like trees, undergrowth, weeds or bull-rushes. 

These floating craft can be categorised in the forms of 3 types 

1. Inner Tube-Donut style  

2. Inflatable Boat- V Shaped  

3. Pontoon Boat – 2 bodies jointed 

 

Within Boat styles, you’re seated in the middle, and using the 
small oars and wearing flippers paddling to manoeuvre yourself 
into position, casting at your leisure with many accessories in 
easy reach, nets, rod holders, tackle packs etc. Inner tube donut 
varieties is very minimal, most gear is carried on your person as a 
vest. When landing your fish, these are kept in a suspended 
keeper net or practise the favoured catch and release. 

 

This type of fishing is not recommended for fast 
flowing waters, generally best suited for mild con-
ditions on lakes, dams and estuaries is the safest 
option. It is advisable to always wear a PFD life 
vest. As well as the advantage of moving around 
and fishing normally inaccessible areas, there is 
the added advantage of storage and portability as 
you can fully deflate the apparatus and fit it into a 
small car or your garage without taking up the 
larger space a regular boat would. These float 
tubes are mostly constructed of a heavy duty in-
flatable rubberized canvas that is quite tough and 
can easily be patch repaired if required, getting you straight back into your fishing. Not an expensive 
item but definitely interesting method of fishing your favourite areas, with a few mates a great day 
out to be had by all.                 

Catcha, The TackleMan ® 

Inner Tube-Donut style 

Inflatable Boat - V Shaped 
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BRAG Update November 2022 
bragbunyip@gmail.com  

On September 14th BRAG held it’s AGM. All office bearers were re-elected unopposed: 

President: John Langford;  

Vice President; Tony Ross;  

Secretary: Helen Ross;  

Assistant Secretary: Sue Anderson (a newly created position due to our increasing workload) 

Treasurer: Julie Kidd;   

We would like to welcome 2 new committee members on board… Rachel Walters and Jacqui 
Kitchen who will join Lisa Sinha, Blair Tourk, Margaret Lockhart and Jenny Culill on the 
general committee. 

We would also like to thank departing inaugural committee member, Andrew Troedel who has 
regrettably decided to step down due to other commitments. 

HOME ENERGY EFFICIENCY AUDITS:  

If you would like to find some simple ways to reduce your power consumption and therefore 
your energy bills apply to get your home audited by our trained team of volunteers. The audit 
will take about 2 hours and you will receive a comprehensive report outline strategies you can 
use to make your home more comfortable in winter and summer for less money. The audit will 
be free for BRAG members and will cost non-members just $20. 

Interested? Contact us via our email: bragbunyip@gmail.com  

SOLAR LIGHTING AT THE RECREATION RESERVE: 

If you are down at our Recreation Reserve after dark you may notice that some extra solar 
lighting has been installed around the car park. This lighting has been generously funded by 
the Bunyip Community Shop.  

The Recreation Reserve Committee along with Cardinia Shire Council is also installing a solar 
powered water pump to assist with watering the ovals during summer. 

Two more steps towards reducing Bunyip’s Carbon Footprint. 

SOLAR FARM SOUTH OF THE RECREATION RESERVE: 

We have come another step closer to making this idea a reality. Representatives from Komo 
Energy will have visited the site by the time this newsletter goes to print.  

Yarra Valley Community Power Hub has funded the feasibility study for this project which has 
been being carried out by Komo Energy over the past 6 months and is almost complete with 
optimistic results so far.   

The Agricultural Society has agreed to make the land available for the project should it go 
ahead and BRAG has agreed to keep our community informed of any progress…..EXCITING!! 
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Bunyip and District Soccer 
Club 

Notice of AGM 

When:        7.00pm Wednesday 9th November, 
2022 

Where:    Bunyip & District Soccer Clubrooms 

 80 NarNarGoon – Longwarry Road, Bunyip 

All Welcome!  

Bunyip Community Op Shop 

Supporting District Organisations 

By Roman Kulkewycz 

 

Local district community organisations continue to benefit from funds raised by the Bunyip Community Op 
Shop. Situated on 7 High Street in Bunyip, this little shop has been the source of vital monetary grants to 
local and district community organisations. 

 

Approximately 30 volunteers are rostered on to cover the opening hours of the shop from 9.30am – 4.30pm 
on weekdays and Saturdays from 9.30am – 1.00pm. There is much work that happens behind the scenes, such 
as sorting and pricing clothes and the huge variety other items ranging from jewellery, toys, lemons to 
mention a few and then disposing of unsuitable goods. 

 

The Op Shop is here to support the district community and can be contacted at all hours in an emergency. 

 

This month begins a huge sale on selected items and locals are invited to come and browse. There is also a 
Facebook page online. 

 

Carmelina Arrigo in the sorting room 
sorting items of clothing. 

Photo: Roman Kulkewycz 

Notice of AGM 

The Annual General Meeting of 

Bunyip & District Community 
Enterprises Limited 

Operators of the Community Bank 
Bunyip & District 

Will be held on 

Wednesday 23 November 2022 at 7PM 

In the Bunyip Hall 

All Welcome 
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Garfield Community Garden 
Planting guide for NOVEMBER courtesy of Deep Green Permaculture. 

It's Pumpkin Growing time! 

Would you like to Grow a GIANT PUMPKIN?! 

Come to the garden and collect your Giant Pumpkin Seeds. All    Giant Pumpkins can be 
entered into the Pakenham show and Bunyip Agricultural Show!! 

Do you have gardening questions - Come and visit the Garden team, we are always 
happy to talk plants – we are at the garden every Saturday 10am – 12noon 

 

Garden co-ordinator Meg 0466496107  

Lots to prepare and plant now  
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Thanks to a grant from Melbourne Water, we had a great event at the 
Trust for Nature property of one of our members in A’Beckett Road, 
in October. 

Shani Blyth from the Bunurong Land Council walked around the 
property with us describing how Aboriginal people might have used 
many of the plants on the site. The afternoon ended with an 
afternoon tea of sandwiches and scones from Biddy Martha’s. 

If you would like to know more about the local plants, or need help 
with planting for shade and shelter, please contact us. 

We will be holding our Annual General Meeting on Thursday 17 
November 2022. Our meeting will be held at 6pm at the Bunyip Hall 
with pizza for supper.  As it is our Annual General Meeting we will 
be taking nominations for positions on the committee. 

If you would like to nominate someone, please contact secretary 
Gemma on 0415 601 997 by Thursday 10 November 2022.  

Submitted by Susan Anderson, President, Bunyip Landcare Group.  
23/10/2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Join us at Iona for the Woolworths Junior Blast! 

· For kids aged 5-7 of all skills and abilities 
· 60 minutes of fun each session 
· Participate in skill development activities and modified 

games 
· Make new friends and learn new skills including catching, throwing and teamwork 
· All kids get their own Blasters Pack and wear the colours of their favourite Big Bash heroes 
· Parents join in the fun! 
· All equipment supplied 
· 13 sessions for $79.00 

Starts: Tuesday 8th of November at 4pm 

Please register via https://play.cricket.com.au/ 

For further information, contact Michael Neilson on 0438 295 966 

The Iona Cricket Club is a rural based club that puts a focus on participation and enjoyment of 
our great game. We are a family focused club that tries to follow our motto, "Developing players, 
on and off the field"! 
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BUNYIP- GARFIELD   PROBUS   CLUB 
 
 
Our Club along with over 300 Probus Clubs in Australia at present are celebrating Probus Day in 
October. In 1976 the first Club was formed with the backing of Rotary and has continued to grow in 
lots of towns right across Australia. It was through the Bunyip Rotary Club that we were able to start 
the Bunyip- Garfield  Probus Club. 
Our first meeting was held in 2007 and our membership has grown to over 100 Members. 
 
Probus is about Friendship and Fun in Retirement. It provides you with the opportunity to meet 
fellow retirees on a regular basis and listen to interesting speakers and join together in activities all 
in the company of new friends. Anyone is welcome to attend our meetings which are held in the 
Garfield Hall on the first Tuesday of the month at 10 am. 
 
We travelled to  Heyfield on arrival we had morning tea then we had a walk around the impressive 
wetlands which has 4 different walks around the lake . This site had once been the Heyfield 
Racecourse before locals got together to raise the funds so they could start to turn it into the 
Heyfield Wetlands. The West Gippsland Catchment Authority joined together with the Heyfield 
Racecourse Reserve to commence the work first in 1999 then stage 2 which took 5 years to 
complete. Well done to the Community on their achievement. 
 
We then went to the Heyfield Hotel for lunch before heading to the Heyfield and District Historical 
Society which was the former Post Office before yet again the Community raised funds to buy it so 
they would have a permanent home for Museum so the History of the Area would not be lost. Part of 
the building is set up like an Old Post Office along with displays from the Timber Industry,Mountain 
Cattlemen and of course Glenmaggie  Weir and the Macalister Irrigation System were Migrants 
worked alongside fellow workers to achieve the end result. 
 
They have reports about the school, return servicemen and service clubs along with the history of 
the Pioneer Families that settled there in the early days. It was a very interesting and enjoyable day. 
 
We had a Football Theme day at our Meeting with all the team colours around the wall and the 
devoted Football Follows were decked out in their team colours. As the Grand Final had been 
decide the Geelong supports were delighted with their win. During the day all the Football theme 
songs were played with Members singing along. We tried out our skills at some ball games before 
we had a Footy Lunch and then joined in some more challenging games. A great fun day. 
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Classes are open to all ages  

and fitness levels so you can  

work at your own pace with  

guidance and support. 

Kerry 0438 022 325 
 

Connect on Facebook or Instagram too. 
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BUNYIP PANEL WORKS  
SMASH REPAIRS 
& RESTORATION 

16 Bunyip-Modella Rd 
BUNYIP  3815 

 
Have you reviewed 

 your Insurance Policy lately? 
Make sure you have  
“Choice of Repairer” 

to choose your repair shop.  
Large & small jobs 
Towing arranged 

Windscreens fitted 
Insurance work 

Private jobs 
Restoration work 

Same owner for over 30 years 
Old Fashioned Country Service 

Call 5629 5260 
Peter 0428 516 599 
Sam 0437 608 715  
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& Concrete 7 days 
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BUNYIP DENTAL CLINIC 

7 Main Street, Bunyip (relocated from 
A’beckett Rd) 

New Dental Equipment 
Oral Panoramic Imaging Machine for your 

convenience 
Ceiling TV for your entertainment while you are 

having your dental work. 

Treat Yourself or Someone Else 

We Have Candles, Clocks, Glasses, 

Cutting Boards, Stiens, Glass Items, 

Baby & Adult Clothes, Blankets, Art, 

Jewellery, Bags, Bennies, Woodcraft. 

Gifts Cards with No End Date 

You Nominate the Value 
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GRAY ELECTRIX 
LOCAL ELECTRICIANS FOR OVER 30 

YEARS! 

GET READY FOR SUMMER WITH 

OUR SPRING SPECIALS 
ON: 

           CEILING FANS 

     INDOOR + OUTDOOR 

AND SPLIT SYSTEM INSTALLS 

QUALITY BRAND UNITS 

FULL INSTALLS 

MOST EFFICIENT WAY TO HEAT AND COOL 
YOUR HOME 

CALL TO ORGANIZE A FREE QUOTE  

59 40 2000       0419 371 565 

WWW.GRAYELECTRIX.COM.AU 

TFGRAY@DCSI.NET.AU  
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BUNYIP DISTRICT UNITING CHURCH 

‘Linking God and Community’ 
 

www.bunyipdistrictunitingchurch.wordpress.com/home 

Worship Date Time Church and Worship LocaƟon 

Sunday November 6 9.00am Garfield Uniting Church (13 Garfield Rd.) 

Sunday November 13 9.00am Bunyip Uniting Church (9 Nash Road.) 

Thursday November 17 1.30pm Hillview Aged Care Bunyip (22 Abeckett Rd.) 

Sunday November 20 9.00am Longwarry Union Church (9 Drouin Rd.) 

Sunday November 27 9.00am Garfield Uniting Church (13 Garfield Rd.) 

Sunday December 4 9.00am Longwarry Union Church (9 Drouin Rd.) 

Sunday December 11 9.00am Bunyip Uniting Church (9 Nash Road.) 

SPECIAL EVENTS: Prayer Group. Monday 8.00am Drouin at ‘The Crossing’ call 5625 2655.  

Camera Club. First and third Mondays 3.00pm Bunyip Church call Margaret 5629 2318.  

Welcome To The Well. First and third Mondays 7.00pm Drouin call Stuart 5625 3202.  

Craft And Friendship Group. Tuesday 10.00am Garfield Church (not during school holidays) call 
Robyn 5629 5541.  

Meditation Group. Thursday 11.00am – 12.00noon Bunyip Church call Fred 0439 247 253.  

Adult Fellowship (UCAF). Second Thursday 6.00pm Bunyip Church call Margaret 5629 2318. 

St.Thomas' Church A'Beckett Road Bunyip 
 
Sunday services are usually at 9.30 a.m. and there is a service at  

11.45 a.m. Wednesdays. On special occasions the service time  

changes but we advertise it well. 

SUNDAY 6 NOVEMBER our celebration is at 11 a.m. - 

FLOWERS OF REMEMBRANCE 

We've observed HALLOWE'EN and so we celebrate 

ALL HALLOWS = ALL SAINTS 

Bring flowers to place in the church (with a card) to remember those you love who have died. 

It is a powerful remembrance. All are welcome. 

LOOKING AHEAD - 

December 18 at 5 p.m. Our CAROL SERVICE in the garden of the church with refreshments after. 

AND IN JANUARY, probably 22nd., we commemorate the 120th. anniversary of St.Thomas' Church 

To be confirmed - watch this space! 

 

Ken Parker, parish priest 59761634 

Christine Angus, associate-priest 0409217321 
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BUNYIP  
Bunyip & District Community Bendigo Bank® 
Branch – 18 Main St  
Bunyip Fire Brigade Station – 15 Pearson St  
Bunyip Recreation Reserve – Nar Nar Goon-
Longwarry Rd - 2—Footy and Tennis Areas 
Bunyip & District Men’s Shed – 22 A’Beckett 
Rd (off Anderson St)  
Hillview Bunyip Aged Care – 22 A’Beckett Rd  
IGA Supermarket Foyer – 2/6 Main St  
CANNIBAL CREEK  
Cannibal Creek Reserve – 133 Garfield North 
Rd  
GARFIELD  
Garfield Bowling Club – Beswick St  
Garfield Golf Club – 180 Thirteen Mile Rd  
Garfield Post Office – 77 Main St  
Garfield Recreation Reserve – Beswick St  
LONGWARRY  
Longwarry Supermarket (next to ATM)   
MARYKNOLL  
Maryknoll Fire Brigade Station – 16 Koolbirra 
Rd  

 
NAR NAR GOON  
Nar Nar Goon Fire Brigade Station – 6 
Carney St  
Nar Nar Goon Recreation Reserve – 
Spencer St  
TONIMBUK  
Tonimbuk Equestrian Centre – 370 Sanders 
Rd, Bunyip North   
Tonimbuk Hall - Tonimbuk Road 
TYNONG  
Tynong Fire Brigade Station – 47 Nar Nar 
Goon-Longwarry Rd  
Tynong Recreation Reserve – Park Rd  
Tynong Post Office, General Store – 40 
Railway Ave  
To find publicly accessible AED please visit 
www.registermyaed.ambulance.vic.gov.au  
AED supported by...  

 Local Automated External Defibrillators (AEDs)  
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COMMUNITY CLUBS  

Bunyip Equestrian Club 
(Adult) bunyipec@gmail.com (1st Sat month) 
Bunyip Bulls Basketball Club  
info@bunyipbullsbasketball.com.au   
Garfield Bowling Club 
garfieldbowlingclub@gmail.com - 0435 355 352  
Tournament or Twilight Bowls –  0411 288 799  
Longwarry Bowls Club 
Trevor or Judy Eastwell – 03 5623 3631 / Ken White 
– 03 5625 4034  
Bunyip Bulls Cricket Club 
A. Robb 0402 678 552 Ian McConnell 0419 400 630  
Garfield Golf Club 
Thirteen Mile Rd, Garfield – 03 5629 2794  
Bunyip Football Club 
Secretary 0422 335 660  
bunyip.f.c@bigpond.com  
Bunyip Junior Football Club 
Shara McAuley (President) 0400 296 817 
admin@bunyipjfc.com.au  
Bunyip Netball Club 
Lisa Visser 0408 396 251 
bunyipnetballclub@bigpond.com  
Bunyip Patch Workers Club 
Barb – 0407 294326  
Bunyip-Garfield Probus Club 
Secretary – 5625 4350 (Meets at 10 am 1st Tuesday 
each month at Garfield Community Hall)  
Bunyip Pony Club 
Wendy Smith 0407 552 295 
(every second Sunday Pound Road reserve) 
Lillico Pony Club 
Brett Withall 0407 500 211 
(every fourth Sunday Pound Road Reserve) 
Rotary Club of Bunyip-Garfield 
Graeme Squires – 0417 105 598 (Dinner meeting 
each Wednesday at 6:30 pm)  
Bunyip Singers Club 
Dorothy Myers – 03 5629 5601 (Meets at Bunyip Hall 
every Monday 9:30 am)  
Bunyip Slimmers Club 
Maree McRae – 0468 411 144 (Meets every Friday 
9.30am at Bunyip Uniting Church)  
Bunyip & District Soccer Club 
Martin Jeric - 0418 104 242 
Sorella Callisthenics Club 
Samantha Holt 0421 424 079 sorellacc@hotmail.com   
St Vincent De Paul Society 
Assistance Line  – 1800 305 330  
Bunyip Tennis Club 
Vanessa Kent – 0401 422 084  
Bunyip Butterfly Dance 
Mondays—Jen 0402 141 582 
Bunyip Art Club 
Judy Parker- 0429 892 533 St Thomas Hall Tues 1-4pm 
Iona Cricket Club 
Michael Neilson—0438 295 966 

COMMUNITY CONTACTS  
Bunyip & District Agricultural Society 
Philippa Demsey – 0450 380589 or  
bunyipshow@gmail.com  (Meets at 8pm on 3rd 
Wednesday at Bunyip Community Hall)  
Bunyip Cemetery 
Anne Green – 0499 295 772   
bunyipcemetery@dcsi.net.au   
Bunyip & District Community House 
0481 895 509 
Bunyip & District Fire Station 
1800 240 667 or 000  
Bunyip Hall Hire 
0407 834 443 or susananderson@dcsi.net.au   
Bunyip Historical Society 
0419 156 844 -  bhs@dcsi.net.au  
Justice of the Peace (JP) 
Martin Sayers, OAM JP 0411 074 468 / 5629 5339 
S. Don McLean, JP– 0401 655 303   
Bunyip Landcare Group 
bunyiplcg@gmail.com 
Phone: 0407834443 
Facebook: Bunyip Landcare Group Inc. 
Cannibal Creek Landcare Group 
Pam Cunningham – 0407 876 935  
Bunyip Community Market 
Tony Arrigo OAM – 0407 563 441  
(Last Sunday each month)  
Longwarry & District Fire Brigade Market 
Janine 0419 158 946 1st Sun. monthly (March to Dec) 
Bunyip Medical Centre 
03 5629 5111  
Bunyip & District Men’s Shed 
President Allan Berry....0429 296 140  
(Meets each Wednesday 9:30am to 2:00pm)  
Bunyip Community Op Shop 
 5629 6117 (After hours Tony Arrigo 0407 563 441)  
Garfield Community Op Shop 
0490 141 918  
Bunyip Police Station 
5629 5205 or 000  
Bunyip R.S.L Sub-Branch 
David Papley – 0438 295 568  
Bunyip Scouts Australia Tracey Cooke 
gl.1stbunyip@scoutsvictoria.com.au 
Bunyip & District SES 
1800 240 667 or 000  
Anglican Church of St Thomas Bunyip 
Raelene Carroll – 03 5644 3388 
Bunyip Country Women's Association CWA:  
Wendy - 0417 352 258  
(Meeting at 10.30 am/craft 11am on 3rd Friday at 
Hillview Aged Centre - Eileen Dawes Rooms)  
Garfield Community Garden 
Meet Every Weekend - Meg 0466 496 107 
gcggarfieldcommunitygarden@gmail.com 
Labertouche & District Hunters Group  
Meet 2nd Sat Bi-Monthly at Labertouche  
Trevor 0439 692 602 knightline58@hotmail.com 
Bunyip Social Hub 
Davina 0420 372 998  bunyipsocialhub@gmail.com  
Drouin and District Chess Club 
Meets 7pm every Monday - Drouin Senior Citizens 
Club 1 Oak St. Drouin.  Contact Nick de Weger 


